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29 May 2001

Representative Rick Larsen

Attn:  Brandon Hall

1529 Longworth House Office Building

Washington, DC  20515

Dear Rick:

Thank you for your letter of April 13, 2001, answering my letter objecting to the Army’s purchase of Canadian LAV-III armored cars as Interim Armored Vehicles.  (Enclosure A)

Since the third paragraph of your letter is clearly a repeat of what Army officials told you, I must take vigorous exception to what LTG Kern claims:

It is a fact that the Army Chief of Staff, General Eric Shinseki, said in October, 1999, that he had several goals to make the Army more deployable; specifically:

1. The Army needs light armored vehicles deployable by C-130 transport aircraft, 

2. That he saw buying wheeled armored cars as being the best means to meet that goal, and 

3. That he wanted to buy “off-the-shelf” vehicles to minimize cost and schedule.  [The Army announced in November, 2000, a decision to procure the Canadian LAV III wheeled armored car (without qualification) as the basic platform for a new family of vehicles.]

Let’s examine those ‘goals’:

1.  Item 1 is grossly misleading, since the Army already owns, and has owned for 4 decades, approximately 13,000 M113 Armored Personnel Carriers (APCs) fully capable of deployment by C-130.  There is no need to buy new vehicles which are less capable, and much more expensive, than the M113s that the Army already owns.  The M113s can be modified at significantly less expense than buying new armored cars at over $2 million each.  (Enclosure B)

2.  Item 2 is false, since the only comparative data available (Army data) shows the superiority of tracked armored vehicles over wheeled armored vehicles for combat operations.  Wheeled vehicles are essentially roadbound and not able to maneuver freely in combat

3.  Item 3 is false in 4 ways, since the vehicle the Army chose is, according to Army data --

· Not transportable by C-130s (Enclosure C), and 

· The LAV-III will not be bought ‘off-the-shelf,’ but will be modified.

· The LAV-III is more expensive than the alternate which the Army already owns, and

· Modifications to the LAV-III to meet deployability requirements will destroy the delivery schedule which GEN Shinseki claims is imperative.

Please pass on my views to the appropriate Congressional committees, as well as to LTG Kern.

Sincerely, 
/s/ Don Loughlin

Enclosures:  

Cc:  Letter of transmittal to Senators Patty Murray and Maria Cantwell.

A.  Rep. Rick Larsen April 13, 2001 letter to DJL.

B.  Color photo/vugraph:  “General Shinseki says the only  :…”  DJL File Shinseki~2.ppt

C.  Color photo/vg:  “LAV-III is NOT ‘transportable’ on C-130 …”  DJL File: LAV3-NOGO.ppt

